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Leadership Team Minutes of  June 22, 2017 

Present: Paul & Cheryl Thomas, Lori Linn, Bob & Marty Kaylor, Jack & Judy 
Steckly, Marv & Sara Loutsenhizer, Terri Woods, Sharon McKay, Marilyn 
Drudge, and Carolyn Egolf. 
 

Camp Mack Stew: Meat has already been purchased. 
Schedule Change beginning Sept. 3: Lori will check on banners to 
advertise changes. Post cards & e-mails will be sent two weeks in advance. 
Property Management—Marv Loutsenhizer:   

Office air conditioner has been serviced.   
Over 100 bags of mulch applied to church grounds. 
Jack will check safety of playground equipment.   
Mowing is going well; one more person needed for mowing team. 

Ministry & Ed.—Judy Steckly: 
VBS: July 23-27 at First Christian Church 5:30-8:30 P.M. Materials   

received from First Missionary Church.  Life Community Missionary Church 
may send leadership for games and activities. 

July 9: Registration Event at Lincolnshire from 3:00-5:00. 
July 30: VBS Closing Celebration at Lincolnshire—3:00-5:00 
Sunday School:   Aug. 6 – books for possible fall classes will be 

displayed. Classes begin Sept. 3. Dave Cutrell’s class continues studying 
through the Bible. It is hoped three children’s classes will be needed. 

Junior Church: If classes are held, more leadership is needed. 
Outreach and Caring - No potluck in July or early August.   
Stewardship—Bob Kaylor: 
 Items requested for “Blessings Booklet.” Marilyn will type. 
 Oct. 8—Ministry Team reports for congregational meeting packets 
are due. Congregational meeting to approve budget is Nov. 12.  Due to 
that meeting, Outreach & Caring to set another date for Nov. potluck. 
 Policy is being written for food and gas vouchers. 
 District requests $260 per church to support district budget.  
Stewardship has approved this contribution, and Bill will inform 
congregation.  Pastor Paul as member of District Board gave further 
explanation of the need. 
Ordinances—Bob Kaylor: Communion June 25 will be modified in 
response to requests for change. 
Worship & Music—Terri Woods: 
 Spreadsheets of worship plans by Paul and Cheryl are helpful, and 
Margaret & Lowell are reviewing hymns noting the congregation’s level of 
familiarity. Deb has done the same for praise songs. 
 Puppet show was well-received. Children’s time in the service will 
feature a variety of activities. 



Copyright License CCLI (Lincolnshire has) was discussed as well as 
CCLV (video).  Purchase of the latter is being considered. 

July 2: Annual Conference Sunday morning worship will be live-
streamed from 8:30-10:30 serving as Lincolnshire’s worship and forum. 
Thanks to Lori for this and live-streaming conference services earlier in the 
week. 
CDC—Marty Kaylor:  

Leadership Team, Conference delegates and alternates will be 
consecrated Sunday, June 25.   

Ministry Teams to check flow chart for possible changes. 
CDC’s monthly calendar of responsibilities is being updated. 

Pastors’ Report—Paul & Cheryl: 
Report of activities since May 25 was distributed. 
July 23—Paul to play organ; will be part of future worship services. 
Aug. 20—Paul and Cheryl will be ordained at Pleasant Chapel.  A 

gathering will follow at their home.  Details later.   
Aug. 27--Cheryl will be absent due to presenting work of Global 

Missions at another church. 
Treasurer’s Report—Marilyn Drudge: 
 Finances are strong with giving over expenses YTD= $20,923. 
 Budget paperwork will come to Ministry Teams in July. 
Pulpit—Marv: Exploration regarding a second pulpit is continuing. 
Next meeting is Thursday, August 24 at 7:00 P.M. 
Closing prayer by Marv Loutsenhizer. 
                        Minutes Notes by Carolyn Egolf 

______________________________________ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Sunday July 9 from 3:00 to 5:00 is 

REGISTRATION DAY for Vacation Bible Study that 

begins on July 23 thru July 27. 

COOK OUT!  COOK OUT!  COOK OUT! 
During that time, a Cook-Out takes place on the front 

lawn with hotdogs, beans, pasta salad and s’mores!   

Music by Pastor Cervantes of the First Ministry Church! 

EVERYONE IS INVITED! 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  July 3  Charlene Collette 
  July 6  Fred Ilnicki 
  July 6  Becky Oetting 
  July 7  Fred Oetting 
  July 8  Marilyn Drudge 
  July 8  Bruce Stalter 
  July 19  Herb Tripp 
  July 20  Jan Williams 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  July 17  Bob and Marty Kaylor 
  July 26  Paul and Cheryl Thomas 

 

 

                     This Week at Lincolnshire 

                                   Thursday, July 6 
                     7:00 p.m.  Men’s Bible Study 
   at the church 

 

                     Saturday, July 8 
                                 8:30 a.m. Quilters 

  

                                  Next Sunday, July 9 
 Pastor Lafayette Jordan returns to Lincolnshire 
  for the morning message. 
  
 


